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Parent Council Meeting
Date: Tuesday 29 November 2022
Time: 18:30
Location: School
In Attendance
Chris Law (Chairman), Adam Lawson, Donna Bain (Headteacher), Stuart Stenhouse (Secretary),
Apologies – Leanne Law, Rebecca Murdoch (Treasurer), Jen Smith-Spiers
Chairman’s Report
Nothing to report
Secretary’s Report
Previous minutes sent, actions completed. Key comments in Christmas Fair.
Treasurer’s Report
£1,500 to be paid to the Largoward school fund for the new Smart TV. Refunds given for the Christmas Fair costs.
Headteacher Report
School Roll and Staffing
Since our last meeting the school have had an enquiry to enroll a new pupil. Fife Council have clarified that the limit of 18 for a single P1-7 class is local authority guidance and the legal limit set nationally is 25. As the pupil resides within our catchment the pupil will be enrolling and likely to start next week. There will be no change to the current class staffing structure.

Bikeability
Sessions will resume again after the Christmas holidays. It is anticipated the pupils will require a further 2 sessions to complete Level 2 skills.

Learning Partnership
Thank you to everyone who participated in the parent discussion group. The feedback from our visitors was very positive and helpful. They highlighted pupil wellbeing, support and inclusion as a strength of the school as well as the strong partnerships. Mrs Bain will share the report at the meeting and provide further details to those in attendance. There were further positives highlighted including a clear vision, direction and leadership, choice of learning, digital technology, teaching support, focus on individual needs and involvement.
It was acknowledged that this was a great advert for the school in terms of quality of learning and focus children receive and appreciation for all efforts involved.

Request For Financial Support
A huge thank you to the parent council for agreeing to fund our new Smart TV. The order has been placed and we can confirm the price fully fitted is £1,550. This price includes installation.

Christmas Concert – Tuesday 20th December
The school has started preparations for a nativity that will include singing, musical performances and drama. 
It was confirmed that the seating capacity of the church is around 50 which was agreed to be more than significant.
ACTION – Chris to bring an urn for hot water
ACTION – Adam to support access on to the church for rehearsal. Check if there are cups etc.
ACTION – Parent Council to bring refreshments
School Improvement Priorities
The school has made very good progress on our digital learning priority and have met the threshold for digital school award validation. The next steps are to gather our evidence and then submit our application for an accreditation meeting.

Upcoming Excursions
The school has planned a trip to Discovery Point in Dundee for Wednesday 7th December. An email will be issued to parents this week with further information including details on ordering lunches. We are also looking forward to our visit to the Byre Theatre on Friday 16th December to watch ‘Snow White’. There will be no cost to parents for either of these excursions. Transport is being fully covered by our Fife Educational Trust grant plus the Discovery offer £200 in financial assistance towards bus hire. Admission to the Discovery Point and the pantomime will be covered by tuck shop profits and school fund. We will continue to minimize any cost of the school day wherever we can.

Fire Safety Compliance
In order to meet the safety criteria set out by our insurers all planters and wooden structures must be moved to 8m away from the school building. All tyres are to be uplifted and disposed of. Benches and picnic tables will be secured in place. We are looking to replace what we can with metal or ceramic containers such as old sinks and baths that would comply with the regulations. If any parent sees anything advertised on local Facebook pages please let us know.

Halloween Disco
A big thank you to the Parent Council with their help organizing the Halloween disco. The pupils really enjoyed themselves.

Feedback on Curriculum Rationale
We would welcome any feedback during the meeting on our draft version of our Curriculum Rationale.
Other Items
Christmas Fair
There was an update that over 30 prizes have been collated for the raffle, 9 stalls have been arranged, bottles, books and baking requested for the tombola/sales and games have been organised. Santa has been invited and a special visit from the Alpacas. Tea and coffee supplies have been arranged and the hall access confirmed for setup the night before with decorations.
Flyers have been handed out and donations plus the school crafts to be collected from the school.
A note of appreciation for Miss Taylor for her support in arrangements!
Homework
Chris raised the question around people being able to complete the homework forms in teams as there are formatting issues. Mrs Bain confirmed she will check with the teachers but it can be printed by the school if required.
Next Meeting
We discussed around potential days to suppory wider attendance. Final date to be confirmed in January but options and times include Tuesday 17th, Thursday 19th and Monday 23rd. To be agreed nearer the time. It was also discussed around starting earlier depending on availability. 
ACTION Stuart to follow-up.
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